
Vision Statement: 

First United Methodist Church is 

a loving, supportive family of 

faith working together to share 

God's love. 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

A Taste of Whatôs Inside 
 

нΣ р        /ƘǳǊŎƘ CŀŎǘǎ 
н            Cŀƭƭ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ²ƻƳŜƴ 
н            ²ƻƳŜƴ ƻŦ CŀƛǘƘ 
о            /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴϥǎ /ƻǊƴŜǊ 
о            ̧ ƻǳǘƘ bŜǿǎ 
о            bǳǊǎŜǊȅ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ 
п            aǳǎƛŎ bƻǘŜǎ 
п            /ƘǳǊŎƘ-²ƛŘŜ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴŀƭ hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ 
р            tǳǇǇŜǘǎ ŦƻǊ WŜǎǳǎ 
р            ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ aŜƴ 
р            bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 5ŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ 
 
 

Mark Your Calendar 
 

м            /ƘŀǊƎŜ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ - {ŜǇǘΦ ну 
нΣп         Ϧ²ŀǊ wƻƻƳϦ {ǘǳŘȅ - ōŜƎƛƴǎ {ŜǇǘΦ с 
нΣп         {ǘǳŘȅ Ϧ¦ƴƛƴǾƛǘŜŘϦ - ōŜƎƛƴǎ {ŜǇǘΦ т 
нΣп         ²ƻƳŜƴ ƻŦ CŀƛǘƘ - {ŜǇǘΦ м 
о            ²ƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ wŜǎǳƳŜǎ - 
   !ǳƎΦ ом 
о            .ŀōȅ {ƘƻǿŜǊ ŦƻǊ !Ƴȅ ²ƛƭǎƻƴ ¢ŜƊŜƭƭŜǊ - 
   hŎǘΦ м 
о            ̧ ƻǳǘƘ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ wŜǎǳƳŜǎ - {ŜǇǘΦ т 
п            /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ¸ƻǳǘƘ /ƘƻƛǊ ŀƴŘ .Ŝƭƭǎ  
   wŜǎǳƳŜ - !ǳƎΦом 
п            Ϧ!ǎƪϦ {ǘǳŘȅ - ōŜƎƛƴǎ {ŜǇǘΦ му 
п            Ϧ[ŀǘŜǎǘ ŦǊƻƳ [ǳƭǿŀƴŘŀϦ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǇǊƻ-
   ƎǊŀƳ - {ŜǇǘΦ мм 
р            tǳǇǇŜǘǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ wŜǎǳƳŜǎ - {ŜǇǘΦ мм 
пΣр         ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ aŜƴ - {ŜǇǘΦ м 
р            bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 5ŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ - {ŜǇǘΦ мн 
 

 Friends . . . As I put these thoughts together I 
am noting that our September calendar includes an im-
portant moment in our life as members of the United 
Methodist Church.    
 The ñCharge Conferenceò is a Methodist practi-
cal tradition which goes back well into our history.  The 
best way to explain it is to remember that we United 
Methodists consider ourselves ñconnectional,ò which 
means that one United Methodist and United Methodist 

Church is related to another in structure, theological outlook, mission focus, 
and basic ñpracticeò of religious life. For example we are partners with eve-
ry other United Methodist Church through the Board of Global Ministries 
through which we can support ñpeople called Methodistò in missionary ser-
vice just about anywhere in the world.   
 Connectionalism also means that we choose to be related in more 
visible ways.  One of the channels for our stronger relationship is through 
the ñCharge Conference,ò which is the day and time once a year when the 
individual given responsibility for bridging the gap between the local church 
and the connectional church, the District Superintendent, pays a visit to 
each church and helps us review where we are in ministry and plan for our 
future as we consider not just our own witness of faith but also how we re-
late to and coordinate with other and all United Methodists.   
 So all this said . . . our annual Charge Conference is set for 6:00 
p.m. on Wednesday, September 28.  Our new District Superintendent, 
Chuck Huffman, will be our honored guest.  Owing to the fact that our dis-
trict is so large and contains well over one hundred churches, Chuck has 
structured Charge Conference in clusters.  We will be the host church not 
only for our own representatives but also for the churches at Harmo-
ny, Bettie, Hopewell, and Soules Chapel.   
 Yes I know this is a bit of a challenge to comprehend, especially in 
a small space.  Iôll share more as we move closer to the event.   
 

Regards and God Bless, see you Sunday if not before . . .   Richard 

Pastor, Richard Laster 
pastorlaster@etex.net 
 

Secretary, Carol Craddock 
gilmerchurch@gmail.com 
 

Financial Secretary, Lamon Geddie 
fumcacct@etex.net 
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WE SHOW OUR LOVE 
 

 

By Our Prayers . . .   
 

Bocca Cagle, Lynn Davis, Susan Ellison, Jennifer Madl 

Gonzalez, family of Sarah Greene, Nat Harrison, Mary 

Key, Susan Lee, Amanda Scott, Betty Slocum, Wayne 

Wightman 

wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ƭƻǾŜŘ ƻƴŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎŜǊƛπ

ƻǳǎ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎŜǎΣ ƻǳǊ ǎƘǳǘ-ƛƴǎΣ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

ƳƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀũ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 

ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΦ 

wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǊ ²Ŝō {ƛǘŜ  
ŦƻǊ ǳǇ-ǘƻ-ǘƘŜ-ƳƛƴǳǘŜ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎΦ   

 

 

tǊŀȅŜǊ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 
           

5ƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ǇǊŀȅ ŀōƻǳǘ  

ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ǘŜƭƭ DƻŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜŜŘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ 

ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ IƛƳ ŦƻǊ Iƛǎ ŀƴǎǿŜǊǎΦ  --  tƘƛƭƛǇǇƛŀƴǎ пΥс 

{ǳōƳƛǘ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ǘƻ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ǿŜō ǇŀƎŜΥ 

ǿǿǿΦƎƛƭƳŜǊ-ŦǳƳŎΦŎƻƳ 

 hǊ /ŀƭƭΥ  /ƘǳǊŎƘ hŶŎŜ ς фло-упо-нсмл 

tǊŀȅŜǊ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘǎΥ  .Ŝǧȅ tŀǊƛǎƘ ς фло-упо-оуср 

!ƴƴŜǧŜ .ǊŜŀȊŜŀƭŜ ς фло-тфл-ммом 

5ŀǘŜ ±ƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ 
²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ 

!ǳƎǳǎǘ т мс уо мнс 

!ǳƎǳǎǘ мп мп фт мсс 
 

!ǾŜǊŀƎŜ   
¸ŜŀǊ ǘƻ 5ŀǘŜ 

нс фс мст 

 

!ǾŜǊŀƎŜ   
[ŀǎǘ ¸ŜŀǊ 

но ут мтм 

{ǘŀǝǎǝŎŀƭƭȅ {ǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ  
Our Presence 

www.gilmer-fumc.com  
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Fall Bible Studies for Women 

The women will have two different  

Bible Studies beginning in September. 

 

On Tuesday, Septem-
ber 6th, we will begin 
the study War Room. 
This is a five week study. 
Clips from the movie 
War Room will be used 
to help us have a deeper 
relationship with God 
through our prayer lives. 
A morning session will 
be led by Frances Ken-
dall. They will meet at 
9:00 a.m. in the parlor. 
An evening session will 

be led by Diane Chevalier. They will meet at 
6:30 p.m. in the parlor. 

 

On Wednesday, Sep-
tember 7th, we will 
begin a six week study, 
Uninvited by Lysa 
TerKeurst. We will 
learn how to live loved 
when we feel less than, 
left out and lonely. We 
will meet in the parlor at 
7:00 p.m. Diane Cheva-
lier will be leading this 
session. 

 

 

Women of Faith 

Women of Faith will meet Thursday, Septem-
ber 1, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. in the Fellowship 
Hall. We will be meeting with the Methodist 
Men. The program will be ñOur Founding Fa-
thers of Gilmer.ò Each month a person from our 
church or community will give the history of their 
family and how they impacted the community. 
Supper will be provided at a cost of $5.00. After 
the meal, we will have a short business meeting 
in the parlor and then return to the Fellowship 
Hall for the program. The nursery will be provid-
ed upon request. 

 

 

Our Worship Service is broadcast 

on ETEX, Channel 999, Sunday, 6 p.m. 

and Monday, 9 a.m. and 6 p.m. 
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 Hello, everyone! It's hard to be-
lieve that the summer has come to a 
close and school has started back up. 
The youth from our church as well as 
from Pittsburg and Soules Chapel were 

able to get together Wednesday evening, August 17
th
, out at 

Soules Chapel for their back to school celebration. Special thanks 
goes out to Steffani Chapman and the rest of Soules Chapel for 
the invite and their hospitality. The youth from all three churches 
were able to get together this past Sunday, August 21

st
, for our 

Back to School Bash here at Gilmer FUMC. Everyone got to hang 
out, have ice cream and enjoy their last full day of summer. I hope 
that everyone has a great start to their school year and I can-
not wait for youth to start up on Wednesday, September 7th. 
Youth is open to anyone from 6th grade through 12th grade.  
  

 

Matthew 

 

 
 Our nursery department is growing.  We have children from 

3 months to 3 years old.  We are looking to create a list of volun-

teers to help out in our nursery.  In the event that one of our regu-

lar workers is out or when there are more children than usual we 

need your help.  If you love rocking babies, reading stories and 

generally playing with the happiest group in the church, you will 

love hanging out with these precious members.  Please let me 

know you are interested and I will add you to our list. 

 

Mrs. Chandra 
 

Wonderful Wednesday starts 

August 31st!  Be sure you get 

your form in ASAP so you can 

ride the church van from the 

school!  The forms can be found 

outside the church office in the 

literature rack. 

See ya soon! 

Mrs. Chandra 
 

 
 
 

Join us for a  
BABY SHOWER 

in honor of  
AMY  WILSON  TEFTELLER   

Daughter of  
Russell & Jane Wilson and 

Daughter-in-law of   
Paula Tefteller  

 

Saturday, October 1st,  
11 A.M. - 1 P.M.  

FUMC  CLC Foyer 
 

RSVP to Paula Tefteller  
Amy is registered at Target, 

Walmart, and Babies-R-Us. The 
nursery colors are navy and pink. 
For every package of diapers you 
bring, your name will be put into a 

drawing for a great prize! 

    

 

Youth News         
by Matthew Potter 

�&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�·�V���&�R�U�Q�H�U��
by Chandra Sorrells 

 

Nursery  

Volunteers  

Needed 


